
January 31, 2024 

Dear Examinees and their Parents/Guardians, 

 

Tokyo Metropolitan Kokusai High School 

Principal Naoko Saito 

 

 

Regarding a mistake in a question of the Mathematics Academic Performance Test  

for Kokusai International Baccalaureate Course Entrance Examination  

for April Enrollment 2024 

 

 

  It has been confirmed that there was a mistake in a question of the Mathematics 

Academic Performance Test conducted on Friday January 26th.  We sincerely apologize to 

examinees and their parents/guardians for any inconvenience and concerns caused by this.  

  In order to avoid any disadvantage to examinees, we have decided to give all examinees 

a score of 5 points for the incorrect question (the maximum score for the entire 

Mathematics Academic Performance Test is 100 points).  We will make every effort to 

prevent a recurrence so that we can regain your trust. 

   The details are posted on the website of the Tokyo Metropolitan Board of Education. 

Please click on the link below for further details. 

 

 

https://www.kyoiku.metro.tokyo.lg.jp/press/press_release/2024/release20240130_02.html 

 

https://www.kyoiku.metro.tokyo.lg.jp/press/press_release/2024/release20240130_02.html

